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POLICY CREATION PROCESS
Policies are necessary to provide specific 
direction to our o�cers on how police 
duties are to be performed. 
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Sources for the policies 
include state law, case law, 
City policy, instructor training 
and administrative preference. 

Source

The policy is drafted and 
provided to the Goshen 
Legal Department for 
review.

Draft

The Legal Department 
reviews the need of the 
policy and its content to 
ensure it is best practice and 
conforms to the law.  

First review

The policy is reviewed in a 
public meeting. During this 
meeting the Board and public 
can ask questions and share 
their thoughts.

Board of Public Works
When all questions have 
been answered, the Board 
takes a vote to determine if 
the policy will be adopted 
and what parts modified.

Board approval

Once the policy is adopted 
and in place, it is distributed 
to the Goshen Police 
Department sta�.

Adoption

Repeat the process
The GPD reviews each of the adopted policies 
yearly to determine if information is current 
and still relevant. 
The review is done by executive sta� and 
Indiana State certified instructors. 
Changes are made if tactics or laws change. 

Every policy is approved by the Board 
of Public Works and Safety before its 
established. 

Policies provide proven method 
requirements that have been vetted for 
their legality as well as best practice. 


